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SUBJECT: REPORT BACK ON BIKE HELMET USE

Dear Board Members:

Your Board previously requested information on specific efforts being made to target the
declining use of bike helmets among children in the Watsonville area.

Background
Community observation surveys of bicyclist’s safety behaviors were conducted in 1993, 1995,
and 1998. Helmet use among children in the Watsonville area rose dramatically from virtually no
observed helmet use in 1993 to 61% use in 1995, immediately after the bicycle helmet law
enforcement began. By 1998, despite an aggressive bicycle helmet use campaign including the
distribution of over 2000 low cost ($5.00) and “no cost” bike helmets (see attached list of
activities from 1995-98),  the rate had dropped to 28%. Though a community observation
methodology is admittedly unscientific and its reliability open to question, it is a basis for
concern.

Activities targeting decline in bike helmet use among children
In response to the drop in helmet use, the Community Traffic Safety Coalition (CTSC) is
currently working with law enforcement agencies and the court to develop a bike traffic school
for helmet violations and other bike infractions, as an alternative to paying fines. A similar
program is being implemented in Monterey County targeting hard-to-reach youth. The
Coordinator of the Bike Traffic School Diversion Program in Monterey County believes that this
educational program is not only effective, it also seems toencourage law enforcement officers
to issue citations. HSA will remain in contact with the Monterey County program in order to
ascertain their success, and will also monitor the success of activities in Santa Cruz County by
periodically reviewing the number of citations issued for various bike infractions including bike
helmet use.



In addition, the CTSC has organized the Watsonville Bike and Pedestrian Safety Task Force
composed of representatives from organizations and services in the Watsonville area to assess
traffic safety concerns in South County including helmet use (see attached member list).

The Task Force’s preliminary ideas to increase bike helmet use include:
l to continue providing bilingual bike safety education in schools targeting children

and their parents. This program is administered by the Health Services Agency, and
supported by Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) funding which will end
June 30,200O.

l to renew helmet art and reward programs;

l to work with local law enforcement and the judicial system to enforce the bike
helmet use laws more effectively; and

l to continue to review Statewide Integrated Traffic Reporting System (SWITRS) data on
bicyclist injuries and fatalities in Santa Cruz County as well as information on bicyclist
safety behaviors including bike helmet use.

At subsequent meetings, the Task Force will prioritize their ideas, identify appropriate agencies
and resources to implement interventions, and develop an evaluation plan to assess the
success of current and planned efforts.

(* This program is administered by the Health Services Agency and supported by Congestion
Mitigation and Air Quality [CMAQ] funding which will end June 30, 2000.)

Conclusion
The Santa Cruz County Health Services Agency, in cooperation with CTSC and the Regional
Transportation Commission, continues to actively work on the traffic safety issues affecting the
residents of Santa Cruz County.

It is, therefore, RECOMMENDED that your Board:

Accept and file this report on bike safety activities in Santa Cruz County.

Sincerely,

Charles M. Moody
HSA Administrator

&t&an A. Mauriello
County Administrative Officer

cc : County Administrative Office
Auditor-controller
County Counsel
HSA Administration

Public Health Commission
Transportation Commission



Attachment A

Community Traffic Safety Activities in the Watsonville Area
1995 - 1999

Bilingual bicycle safety education in Pajaro Valley elementary schools, Parks and
Recreation programs, and the Ninos Sanos program at Salud Para La Gente;
Bicycle rodeos in elementary schools and at park sites;
Rolling Hills Middle School Youthserve project on bicycle safety;
Low cost bicycle helmet sales in elementary schools and through Watsonville Parks and
Recreation programs;
“Cheeseburger cite” program to reward wearing of helmets and safe cycling practices;
Bicycle helmet painting project with E.A. Hall and Rolling Hills Middle School students who
ride “low-rider” bicycles;
Information tables to educate parents and children at public events in Watsonville;
Bilingual bicycle safety information distributed to employees through local businesses during
Bike-to-Work.

Organizations involved:

Community Traffic Safety Coalition
Santa Cruz County Health Services Agency
Pajaro Valley Unified School District
Watsonville Parks and Recreation Dept.
Watsonville Police Dept.
California Highway Patrol
Santa Cruz County Sheriffs Office
Pajaro Valley Transportation Management Association
Salud Para La Gente
Fenix Services
McDonald’s of Watsonville
Bank of America
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Attachment B
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WATSONVILLE BIKE AND PEDESTRIAN SAFETY TASK FORCE

Annette Ealdwln
Parks and Recreation
City of Watsonvilte
Phone: 728-6143
Fax: 763-4078

Dr, Nancy Eilicich
Pajaro Valley Unified School District
Phone: 7286200 x344
Fax: 728-6230

Maria Carranza
Public Works
City of Watsonville
Phone: 728-6095
Fax: 7634065

Martln Carver
Community Development
City of Watsonville
Phone: 728-6177
Fax: 728-6173

Sandra Coley
f’ajaro Vly. Trans. Management Assoc.
Phone: 763-7665 ’
Fax: 728-5300

KrIsten  Collins
Girl Scouts of Monterey Bay
Phone: 633-4877
Fax: 6334029

lsleen Glatt
’ Health Setices Agency

County of Santa Crux
Phone: 4544317
Fax: 4544982

Socorro  Gutlerrez
Health Services Agency
County of Santa Cruz
Phone: 454-5491

, Fax: 454-4982

PO6ox50,OoO
Watsonville, CA 95077-5000

165 Elackbum
WatsonviNe,  CA 95076

POBox50,OOO
Watsonville, CA 95077-5000

PO Box 50,000
Watsonville, CA 95077-5000

PO Box 1748
Watsonville, CA 95077-l 748

10550 Merritt Street
Castroville,  CA 95012

1400 Emeline Avenue
Santa Cruz, CA 95060

1400 Emeline Avenue
Santa Cruz, CA 95060



Officer  Mike Rldgeway  I Lt. Chris Gallagher
Watsonvllle  Police Department
Phone: 728-6117/7288159
Fax; 724-3335

John McCann
Environmental Health and Safety
Pajaro Vly. Unified School District
Phone: 728-6200  x291
Fax:

Officer J.R. Plnedo
California Highway Patrol
Phone: 66245 11
Fax: 662-0116

Laura Segura
Neighborhood Services
City of Watsonville
Phone: 763-4i21
Fax: 728-6373

Lt. Roget Wlldey 1 Sgt. Bert Nabor
Freedom Service Center
Sheriff’s Office
Phone: 7634420
Fax: 763-2649

PO Box 1930
Watsonville, CA 95077

165 Blackburn
Watsonville, CA 95076

10395 Sequel  Drive
Aptos, CA 95003

PO Box  50,000
Watsonville, CA 95077-5000

2020 Freedom Blvd.
Freedom, CA 96019
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